United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

July 10, 2014

143

The Honorable Thomas Wheeler Chairman Federal Communications Commission 445 12th Street, NW Washington, DC 20554-0001

Received & Inspected

JUL 2 1 2014

FCC Mail Room

Dear Chairman Wheeler:

We write to express concerns about the E-Rate modernization plan that will soon be considered by the Commission. We share the goal of providing every American student an opportunity to obtain a 21st Century education, including access to broadband, but we are concerned the plan you have put forward warrants further deliberation.

When the E-Rate modernization plan was first proposed, the Commission touted the plan as a bipartisan effort to make commonsense changes to the program for the first time in 18 years. As the public has learned more about the FCC's plan, significant bipartisan opposition to the plan has emerged. There is great benefit to simplifying the application process, transitioning the fund to support modern technology, and making certain both rural and urban schools can benefit while providing Americans the most value for their dollar. We are concerned the plan falls short on these goals.

American students deserve the tools necessary to compete in the digital economy for next-generation jobs. While modernizing the E-Rate program is critical to helping achieve that goal, the underlying policy is too important to quickly rush to a vote. We urge you to delay the vote on the E-Rate modernization plan so that the Commission can make certain the proposed changes will serve all American students in the most efficient and effective manner possible.

Sincerely,

Pat Roberts U.S. Senate Jerry Moran U.S. Senate

Junn Jankins

Lynn Jenkins
U.S. House of Representatives

Kevin Yoder

U.S. House of Representatives

Tim Hulling

Tim Huelskamp U.S. House of Representatives

Mike Pomped

U.S. House of Representatives